TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD IN THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY ON 13TH JANUARY 2015 AT 7.00 PM.
PRESENT :-
Chris McCallion, Ian Gordon, Graeme Clark, Billy Shepherd, Robert McClelland, Ewart McAuslane, Elma Mitchel, Ian Millar and Robert McAulay.
IN ATTENDANCE: -
PC Reginald Ryles, Bobby McGill, Archie Drummond, Donald Balsillie & 2 members of the public.

APOLOGIES :-
Melanie White.
CHAIRPERSON’S REMARKS 

Graeme welcomed all to the meeting and wished all a Happy New Year. He said that a Chair should be elected at the end of the meeting.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
Ewart McAuslane proposed the minutes and Robert McAulay seconded. There being no dissent the Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

POLICE REPORT/PACT
PC Reggie Ryles said that the Police were getting more help to get the problems in Coalsnaughton sorted. There was a lot of anti-social behaviour in Coalsnaughton. It was suggested that a retired policeman who has worked for Clackmannanshire Council could help the Police in their endeavours.

There was a comment about people parking on pavements. The answer was to call 101 if anyone was parked on any pavement.

The full details of the Police activities are attached to these Minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT
There has been some movement in the main funds over the last month.

The general fund of TCDCC stands at £3215.69 

The Over 70’s fund of TCDCC stands at £1,860.28
The Tillicoultry Gala Fund stands at £6716.78 which includes the price of a Marquee which will be available to all Community Councils who wish it to be erected in their area.
The Tillicoultry Christmas Lights fund stands at £2192.57.but there is some outgoings for setting up the lights and getting them down. There is an amount of £1600 to buy some more lights but the fund will not last too long.
It was agreed that TCDCC should apply for more lights from the National Lottery Fund as well as asking for more funding from the EDF Fund.

.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

The formal consultation on the budget will run until 9th February 2015 all can make comment.
TCDCC has had its gambling registration continued for 2015.

TCDCC has been asked to give a copy of signed accounts and a draft Minute of the 2014 AGM to receive the annual grant. This is in process.

There is to be a digital workshop in Edinburgh’s Napier Watt College but there was no one who could attend.

There will be a Community Conference on 21st February 2015 about understanding Customer Service as Clackmannanshire Council sees it on Saturday 21st February from 10.00 am – 2.00 pm in Forth Valley College, Alloa.
A consultation document has been sent to all Community Councillors regarding a Local Transport Strategy covering the period 2015- 2019 which included survey findings .This was sent to all Community Councillors.
PLANNING REPORT
There has been nothing of note for Tillicoultry during the last month other than the plan for building houses on the site of the old Community Centre. Gemma Wild will be contacted by Ewart McAuslane to discover what is involved in the appraisal of the Tillicoultry Conservation Area.
There was some discussion about the Conversation Area. It was agreed to put this item on the agenda for the February meeting.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
Chris reported that the Hogmanay Hoolie held in the Coalsnaughton Village Hall was a great success.  Thanks were given to Bobby McGill for use of the Hall.  100 tickets were sold. It was a great night that was good for the Community Council and for the wider community in Coalsnaughton too – it is important to TCDCC to make sure we are representative in all parts of our ward and this was a positive event for all concerned. Thanks were due to Bobby McGill for his support and the let of the hall. It was agreed that half of the profit from the Hoole would be given to the Stroke Association and the other half would go to the Christmas Lights.
Bobby McGill agreed that the maximum capacity of the hall could be as much as 100. This event is a not for profit scheme. The organisers of this event thank all who donated prizes for the raffle.
COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Bobby McGill said that the proposed budget was out to consultation. There were something’s in the budget which he did not like but the saving of money was imperative. The budget had to be reduced by somewhere around £8m and it was gloom, doom and disaster but that it was the way things are.

Donald Balsillie said that there would be no redundancies. The officer’s proposals were in the consultation papers. It was suggested that Tillicoultry could be the only CAP in the Hillfoots.
The housing proposed for the old Community Centre would be constructed this year but it is taking longer than expected. 

There followed a discussion on various topics.

Archie Drummond said that the proposed budget requires many answers. The removal of nursery teachers was not a good idea. Education should be kept for the young ones.
There were two bus stops in Devonside on the same side of the road and one of them could be removed.

There should be a meeting about the development plan which was started last year.

There was a complaint about the front page of the Budget Consultation Document. There followed some discussion on the matter.
An MOP made the comment that on the track along the sewers had two deep potholes. This is a problem for Scottish Water and Archie will ask what they are going to do about it.
ANY OTHER REPORT
None.

AOCB
It was suggested that a notice board for the Community Council should be erected in Murray Square. The Council must be consulted as it is a Planning decision. The notice board could be made in Glenochil Prison and the TCDCC should ask Lesley Baillie what is the best approach.
It was suggested that TCDCC should take over the Christmas Lights and this will be discussed at the March meeting.

It was agreed that Bobby McGill would be asked to give TCDCC Coalsnaughton Hall for the March meeting of TCDCC.

ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Ewart McAuslane was nominated by Ian Millar and seconded by Billy Shepherd. There being no dissent Ewart was elected.
The next meeting of the Community Council will be held in the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry at 7.00 pm on 10th February 2015.
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